




Minutes of August 15, 2013 were reviewed. Approved as submitted.
Presentations:
Betsy Hopkins from the Maine Department of Labor, Bureau of Rehabilitation Services, joined us to talk about some of the services and programs available to assist people with disabilities to gain employment. The programs are voluntary and offices are co-located in Career Centers. They work with people with a wide variety of disabilities. Anyone who is receiving SSI/SSDI is automatically eligible, but others may be eligible too. In addition to employment assistance, they have programs to help people who are interested in starting a small business, and programs that work with youth with disabilities prior to graduation. At any given time they serve about 6000 people in Maine. Some clients are only able to work a few hours a week, but many end up with regular 40 hour a week schedules. The program considers a client successful if they are able to maintain employment – according to their goals and plans – for at least 90 days, and they have approximately 50% success rates. Benefits Specialists help clients coordinate their employment and benefits - and work to debunk the myth that people automatically loose all their benefits if they start earning an income. 
They are interested in working with supportive housing agencies, including shelters, and they often work with clients who are homeless or were formerly homeless. They have an Orientation Video available on their website http://www.maine.gov/rehab/index.shtml and they encourage service providers to share this information with their clients. Betty Palmer from the Mid Maine Homeless Shelter in Waterville said they watch the video each week as a group with all new arrivals, and follow up with interested clients to make referrals and appointments. She added that often there can be a long delay between the initial visit and the local office following up, which is difficult for clients in shelter situations. Betsy said they have many applicants and eligibility determination can sometimes take up to 60 days, but she encouraged Betty – and anyone encountering this issue – to work closely with their local office to try to resolve it – having clients prepared with all relevant documentation can greatly reduce the time it takes to determine eligibility. 
Jon Bradley and Phil Allen from the Preble Street SSVF Program talked about their program expanding into the Lewiston and Bangor areas starting October 1st. Up until now they have operated primarily in Cumberland and and York Counties and are serving about 200 households, but they recently received a new, larger grant and are seeking to increase their coverage area and their connections to other service providers in other parts of the state. The SSVF program works with veterans and their families who are homeless or at imminent risk of homelessness, and can provide short term intensive case management, assistance with applying for and obtaining benefits, legal service, landlord negotiations, and short term rental assistance. They cannot work with veterans who have a dishonorable discharge, but they can work with those who were called to active duty overseas, or even out of state, in the National Guard. There are two other SSFV grantees in Maine: Veteran’s Inc./EMS in the Augusta area, who also received a larger grant this year, and WHCA in Washington and Hancock Counties, who received a grant for the first time this year. Preble Street is connecting with both agencies to coordinate their efforts and avoid any complications around coverage areas. They are also connecting SSVF programs across the country depend on referrals from other programs and agencies sending people to them, the Preble Street model has a large and active Outreach component that seeks to connect with homeless veterans wherever they may be staying. For more information or to make a referral call 1-800-377-5709.
Donna Kelley provided information about the Kennebec Behavioral Health Clubhouse Programs. KBH now has programs operating at three locations: High Hopes Clubhouse in Waterville, Capitol Clubhouse in Augusta, and their newest addition, Looking Ahead Clubhouse in Lewiston. The program provide support for people with mental illness, giving them a safe, accepting, non-institutional place to spend time, make friends, and if they wish, develop vocational skills and see employment opportunities. Anyone who is eligible for community support services due to a major mental illness is eligible to be a member. Many members visit their clubhouse every day, others only a few hours a week. Members help to run the programs, assisting with office work, meals, maintenance and all other aspects of the operation. Off site employment opportunities range from part time to full time and can include supported employment where a Clubhouse staff member assists the client with learning the skills and adapting to the workplace environment. While not specifically a program for those who are homeless, many clubhouse members are or formerly were homeless, and many live in various types of supportive housing. Donna encouraged MCOC member agencies to visit a clubhouse if there is one in their area (the are also some run by agencies besides KBH), and to being clients to visit as well. 

Nominations and election for the open Co-Chair position: Nominations have been open for the last several meetings and so far the only nominee is Donna Kelley. Sandra asked once more if there were any others, and hearing none, made motion to close nominations and move to a vote. The motion was seconded and Donna was elected to the position without objection. Sandra then reminded the group that her own term was expiring in October, and officially opened nominations for that position, though none were put forward at this time.  
Cindy Namer and Bob Duranleau presented their Continuum Planning Grant workplan proposal. Both CoC’s were awarded funding from HUD for these grants and are working together on some elements of their implementation, such as Coordinated Assessment, Program Review and Reallocation Policies, and ESG Coordination, in order to establish consistent policies statewide. The MCoC Planning Application, submitted by MaineHousing as Collaborative Applicant, was awarded about $90K and Portland CoC Planning Application, submitted by the City of Portland, was awarded about $39K.  The proposal calls for creating two committees, made up of just two members from each Continuum – one funded, and one unfunded – so four people on each committee – to begin researching national trends and models on Coordinated Assessment and Program Monitoring, and bring their finds and proposals to both CoC’s. These committees would begin meeting in January. The Portland Continuum voted at their meeting yesterday to approve this proposal, and Cindy would like to know if MCOC has any comments, suggestions or feedback, or if they are also prepared to move forward on this. Bob added that scores were down for both of our Continuums in this last round – CoC funding is becoming increasingly competitive, and the activities outlined in this proposal could greatly improve our ability to bring up our scores and remain competitive. Chet, who also attended the Portland meeting where this was approved, pointed out that there are still some things we need further clarification from HUD on, but there are many areas where can and should begin work now – especially on those things that cross CoC lines and need policies that make sense in both areas. He also added that each Continuum will still be able to make it’s own decisions when it comes to things like if or when a Project would be Reallocated. Chet then made a motion to approve the proposal as submitted, and be prepared at our meeting next month to appoint members to the committees. Seconded by Sandra. Passed.  
HMIS Privacy and Data Standards have been reviewed by the MaineHousing legal department and Clif and Cindy are now reviewing their recommendations. Clif is heading to a conference soon but they hope to finish soon upon his return. Chet says the HMIS Governance Document has also been reviewed and will be brought forward next month for a vote. If, at that point, there are still areas of concern, he would like to suggest that those be removed from the text for further refinement, so that the remainder of the documents can be approved prior to the next CoC application – again, not having this in place cost us point in the last round.
2012 Continuum Application Score and Debriefing: Paula reviewed the MCOC score and the general comments provided in HUD’s debriefing webcast (which is archived on their website for anyone interested in viewing it). MCOC scored 101 out of a possible 134 points. Last year MCOC scored 80.75 out of a possible 100 points. If you do the math, 101 out of 134 is only about a 75 on a 100 point scale. The “Funding Line” this year was 97 points. Continuums that scored below that level were not eligible to receive any new funding. The information in the Debriefing is broad and fairly generic, so it is up to each Continuum to carefully review their score, section by section, and self evaluate which areas they need to improve upon. Paula suggested that the Steering Committee could do this at their next meeting, and follow up with other committees as needed. 
Homeless Planning Website:   So far only 18 people have signed up on the site. EVERYONE should be there! While the main purpose of this website is to provide a centralized repository of resources related to the work of the Continuums of Care, Regional Homeless Councils and the Statewide Homeless Council, MaineHousing is moving toward using this site as the primary means of sharing information about meetings, trainings, and other important news and events regarding homelessness and related issues. Emails – such as the ones that go out every month reminding people of the MCOC meetings – have become increasingly problematic. Because they are going to well over two hundred people now, and often contain numerous large attachments, they are being blocked more and more often by security firewalls. Some of these systems send a notice it was blocked, but many do not, so we really don’t know who is or is not getting this information. By posting it on the Website, and having a notice automatically sent to subscribers, all you get is one small message telling you go to the site for more information.  Everyone is encouraged to subscribe to the site to get regular updates of posted materials. The link is: http://www.mainehomelessplanning.org. Also, if members wish to be able to post information to the site themselves, they will need to register on the site and get a user name and ID. Anyone can view the site – it is public – and anyone can subscribe to receive notifications of new posts, but you must be registered – and approved – before you can post anything there, such as adding news, documents, calendar events, and so on.   Please visit the site and subscribe. If you have any problems or questions, contact Scott or Paula to let them know. 
GIW and COC Level Registration: Paula has nearly completed the GIW (Grant Inventory Worksheet) updates for the upcoming funding cycle and will finalize the information with Lynn Morrow at our HUD Field Office soon. The MCOC Annual Renewal Demand is about $7.6 Million Dollars. HUD is saying that Continuums should expect further reductions from previous levels and that there are not likely to be funds for any new projects unless CoC’s re-allocate from existing programs. The deadline for the Continuum level Registration is Monday, September 23, and we are all set to submit before the deadline.
Project Applicant level registration is likely to open soon, and all Renewal Project Applicant should watch for notice of this. In the meantime, while the registration is not yet open, applicants can still go into esnaps to make sure their Applicant Profile information is up to date. There are detailed instructions on how to do this on the esnaps website at https://www.onecpd.info/e-snaps/guides/coc-program-competition-resources/
Steering Committee: Continues to meet twice a month and work on coordinating other committees. Most recent minutes were not available for this meeting.

Data Committee: Looking at APR data and ways they can help inform Scoring Criteria for the Project Committee, particularly in regard to the HMIS system. 
Project Committee: Has a new draft of the Scoring Template, awaiting information from the Data Committee. After this next application cycle is completed, they will recommend the tasks currently assigned to the group be split up and two committees be created to handle the work. 
Resource Committee: Continues to coordinate Trainings and sharing of information, as demonstrated here today by the DOL, SSVF and Clubhouse presentations, and information and flyers they have shared about a number of upcoming employment workshops. Chet suggested they contact Sheldon Wheeler to get information about the PATH Program to share. 
Policy Committee: Statewide Homeless Council has created an ad-hoc committee to examine Shelter Funding issues. The first meeting of this group is scheduled for September 30th at MaineHousing.  Contact Cullen Ryan or Wes Phinney for more information. 
Other Business: The 2013 Affordable Housing Conference will be held in Portland on October 30th. This event is jointly sponsored by MaineHousing and the Maine Affordable Housing Coalition. Featured speakers include former Representative Barney Frank and USICH Executive Director Barbara Poppe. There are several workshops focused on Homelessness. All members are encouraged to attend and participate in the workshops and discussions. 
Next meeting: 

October 17, 2013 from 1:00 to 3:00

Library Conference Rooms
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Augusta:  Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Chet Barnes (DHHS- SAMHS), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Betty Palmer (Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter), Arwen Roth (VA), Donna Kelley (KBH), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Sandra Kimball (CHCS), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries), Bill Burney (HUD), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing)


Bangor: Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Rowena Griffin (Bangor Area Homeless Shelter), Gail Garrow (OHI), Christine Roberts (HUD), Glynnis Libby (PCHC), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House), Kerry Polyot-Stefani (Stepping Stones)


Portland: Shana Pike (MAPS), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Bob Duranleau (City of Portland), Jon Bradley (Preble Street), David Beseda (York County Shelter Programs), Phil Allen (Preble Street, SSVF), Donna LaNigra (Stepping Stones)


Presque Isle:  Steve Eyler (Homeless Services of Aroostook)


Farmington: Pat Starbird (Western Maine Homeless Outreach) 





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  September 19, 2013


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
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